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Dear Fellow Kiwanians: 
 
GREETINGS FELLOW KIWANIANS, we are 
now into March, and I hope all is well with you 
and yours! 
Ever heard the expression “there’s something 
in it for everyone”? This year’s MO-ARK Mid-
Year get together is upon us and I submit it   
offers something for everyone. The theme 
sings “MAKE IT HAPPEN” which suggests 
you come and see for yourself. Our Mid-Year Committee led 
by Susan LaFond and Katie Rennard have been hard at work 
seeing to it that this year is SPECIAL. This year’s mid-year is 
called “RETREAT.”  Why? Because this year it not just edu-
cational (and it is that) but it is so much MORE. 
Webster defines “retreat” to offer a place of refuge, to draw 
back, to escape. We hope this year you will join us at Mid-
Year Retreat where we together escape the mundane and 
usual with offerings, we hope you find and enjoy as NEW, 
EXCITING AND USEFUL. 
Next you ask, like what? Do you enjoy gardening, for         
example? This year we offer “Kids Need Gardening” to be 
presented by The founder (1992) of Dunbar Garden in Little 
Rock, AR, Mr. Pratt Remmel. They strive to make a difference 
in children’s lives through the lessons taught in the garden. 
We hope you take some of this home with you and involve 
the kids outdoors with their hands in the dirt.  
What else? Kids need fishing too, perhaps so do you. This  
Retreat also offers “Fly Fishing 101” taught by our very own 
Div. 19 LTG Dennis Kurczek, a licensed guide in his spare 
time. This allows those among us already “hooked,” and 
those simply curious, to explore the possibilities fly fishing  
offers. Another bonding opportunity with the kids when we 
get home. 
Those, and many more, are offered on Saturday, March 23. 
Late afternoon Friday, March 22, we are pleased to present 
two Kiwanians (Ryan Aubuchon and Dan Yates) to present 
and answer your questions about Gift Giving and Estate   
Planning. This is a quiet opportunity to discuss how best to 
structure and deal with eventualities we all face and are  
probably thinking through, such as IRAs, Required Minimum 
Distributions (RMD) and what to do. 
We, of course, offer educational opportunities. Is your club 
trying to attract younger members? We offer a program    
Saturday to address just that put on by…you guessed it-
younger members. And there is more. 
Opportunity service? Yes, there will be a hands-on service 
project offering so you can roll up your sleeves and help 

On the cover:   

Castlio KKids serving first 
responders a spaghetti    

dinner 

Governor Paul Message 
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The 2024 Mid-Year Retreat has been planned. Join us in Little Rock, Arkansas for a 
weekend of collaboration, fun, and service this year!  

Friday, March 22 - Schedule of Events 

9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m Earl Collins Foundation Board Meeting 

12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. Past Governor's Luncheon 

12:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. Kiwanis Hub & Silent Auction open 

1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. Mo-Ark Board of Trustees Meeting 

2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. Registration in hotel foyer 

3:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. Estate Planning and Gift Giving Session 

6:30 p.m.    Mix and Mingle with Hor d’oeuvres 

7:00 p.m.    Singo (musical Bingo) 

Saturday, March 23 - Schedule of Events 
7 a.m. - 8 a.m.  Past Lt. Governors Meeting 

8 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.  Registration in hotel foyer 

8 a.m. - 8:15 a.m.  Opening Welcome Session - Paul Sherman, Mo-Ark Governor 

8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Kiwanis Hub & Silent Auction open 

8:30 a.m. - 9:15 a.m. Make It Happen Breakout Sessions 

1. Club Website Development - Does your club need a new or refreshed website?  Learn how to develop a    
synamic and informative website to promote your club.  

2. Communicating with Purpose - Effective communication to keep members engaged. 

9:30 a.m. - 10:15 a.m. Make It Happen Breakout Sessions 

1. Getting Your Club Ready to Grow - Is your club ready to grow? Be prepared to make changes to wel-
come guests, convert them to members and keep them engaged. Best practices to be a fun, friendly, and 
positive club. 

2. Youth Protection - We love kids, so lets learn the best practices to work with youth.  

10:30 a.m. - 11:15 a.m. Make It Happen Breakout Session 

1. Best Practices to Recruit and Develop Younger Generations - Helping clubs to understand preferances 
and activities to engage and recruit members of future generations. 

2. Successful Fundraising Ideas - Panel Discussions 

 
ConƟnued on next page…. 

JOIN US FOR THE        
MO-ARK KIWANIS    

DISTRICT 2024         
MID-YEAR RETREAT 

Just a few days le  

to register!!! 
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12:00 p.m. -1:15 p.m. Luncheon 

1:30 p.m. - 2:15 p.m. Make It Happen Breakout Sessions 

1. How to Navigate the Kiwanis Dashboard - Maximize your time and increase your understanding 
of how to navigate and utilize the Kiwanis Dashboard. 

2. Do You Call This A Kiwanis Club? 

2:30 p.m. - 3:15 p.m. Make It Happen Breakout Sessions 

1. Amazing Club Service Projects - Keep members engaged through service.  

2. Kids Need Gardens - presentation from Dunbar Gardens 

3. Fly Fishing 101 

3:30 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. Packing Care Kits for Ronald McDonald House - come together as 
    a group in service packing care kits.  

6:00 p.m.   Dinner with Entertainment.  Jazz Band Saffron will be performing.  

Hotel Information 
Wyndham Riverfront 
2 Riverfront Place 
North Little Rock, AR 72114 
501-907-4837 

Reservations can be made by calling 501-371-9000 or Click Here to Book 
Ask for the “Kiwanis MO-ARK Mid-Year Retreat” block when calling. 
The Mo-Ark Kiwanis room rate is $109.00 + tax per night for standard Kings & Doubles. A $50.00 
incidental hold, in addition to room charges, will be placed on your card. It will be released should 
the guest have no incidentals, such as room service. Breakfast is included. 
 24 Hour Cancellation Policy: Call by 3:00 p.m. the day before your arrival to revise or cancel your 
reservation without penalty. 
Check-in time is any time after 3 p.m. & check-out time is 11 a.m. 

Register Here 

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07ek7ymk8x4a0003af&oseq=&c=&ch=
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/wyndham/north-little-rock-arkansas/wyndham-riverfront-little-rock/overview?checkInDate=03/21/2024&checkOutDate=03/24/2024&groupCode=0321056KI
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District Fundraiser 

barbthompson4kiwanis@gmail.com
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MOARK District Convention 

Mark Your Calendars NOW 
August 15—17, 2024 

St. Louis, MO 
Doubletree Westport 

Plans are being made now for a great event. It will include a Cardinal 
Baseball Game. The game will be on Friday night, August 16th. It will 
be the Cards vs the Dodgers. Tickets are in section 268. The cost of 
$90 includes your ticket and motorcoach transportation. It’s gonna be 
a blast! 

 

 

 

 

 

Embark on an extraordinary journey at the 2024 Kiwanis International Convention in 
Denver, Colorado, U.S. Discover the pathways to expanding your club’s membership 
and magnifying its influence on your community. Delve into innovative fundraising con-
cepts. Learn how to transform service projects in ways you never thought possible. Re-
ceive hands-on guidance in becoming a skilled Kiwanis leader. 

And the best part? The chance to connect with fellow Kiwanians 
and swap fresh ideas. You’ll leave inspired to make a difference. 

So, grab your gear and join us for the most exciting and          
educational Kiwanis event of the year. You don’t want to miss out 
on this adventure of a lifetime! See you in Denver! 

2024 INTERNATIONAL   
CONVENTION                

JULY 3-6 • DENVER 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Clubs of O’Fallon and Cottleville/Weldon Spring Hold Trivia 
Night  
The weather forecast for February 16th was for snow on the day of the   Kiwanis Trivia. 
Yes, the snow came… 3 inches plus and the event hall attendants worked hard to clear 
the parking lot and keep it de-iced. Kiwanis members braved the weather and set up 
the hall.  
Member volunteers from the O’Fallon and Cottleville/Weldon Spring Kiwanis Clubs 
pitched in to set up the silent auction plus games of 50/50 and Kiwanis-opoly. Every-
one could smell the freshly made popcorn thanks to the efforts of Kiwanis member US 
Bank’s Brian Mack. The popcorn went well with the donated Krey Distributing beer and 
craft beer from Urban Chestnut.  
New to the event this year was the addition of Craft Beer and the addition of a second 
MC who narrated the Kiwanis-opoly board game. This year in 8 rounds they added a 
Kiwanis trivia round with the object of having all the players notice information found 
on each table, signs throughout the hall, and information about Kiwanis as the players 
played Kiwanis-opoly.  
Mother Nature may have thrown Kiwanis a curve, but everyone ended up braving the 
storm, having fun, and players left with several reasons to support Kiwanis.  
 

Kiwanis Club of Foreman Works to Rebuild 
Foreman Kiwanis president Dianna Bradley and past president 
Barbara Brown were recognized for their hard work. During 
covid-19 membership dropping to 3 members they worked  
tirelessly and to rebuild the club to 15, this is a long overdue 
recognition for these members and their devotion to Kiwanis 
and their club. Region VII Trustee Elbert Bradley made the 
presentation. 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club of Crestwood-Sunset Hills Kiwanis Club  
The Crestwood-Sunset Hills Kiwanis Club has consistently sponsored and supported 
youth service programs in the Lindbergh School District.  Not only do they help finan-
cially, but also complete joint service projects with the students and annually invite 
them to the meetings to get updates on their activities.  Recently the club hosted the 
Builders Club sponsor Jessica Austermann with one of the Builders Club officers and 
Key Club sponsor Lindsey Borcherding with officers from the Key Club.  The club is 
proud to work with these dedicated faculty sponsors and fantastic youth leaders!  
(Pictured below with the Builders Club is former club president Kevin Hollander and 
with the Key Club groups current president Sarah Cantrell.) 

Kiwanis Club of Hot Springs Village Supports Imagination Library 
The Kiwanis Club of Hot Springs Village has been a supporter of Imagination Library 
for many years. With the effort to increase the club fundraising goals this year Kiwa-
nis was able to double the annual donation.  
At the January 25th meeting, the Kiwanis members were given an update on the 
work of Imagination Library of the Ouachitas by board member Dr. Penny Beed.  
This covers the 3 counties of Garland, Montgomery and Pike. In this 3 county area 
there are 4745 children registered which is 80% of eligible children birth to 5 years 
old. Since June of 2012 they have mailed out 282,932 books. It only takes $26 for 
one child to receive 12 books a year and $130 for that child to receive 12 books a 
year for 5 years. https://www.GarlandCountyImaginationLibrary.org 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club of Joplin participated in S’Mac Down 
The Kiwanis Club of Joplin participated in the Joplin Boys & Girls Clubs of America fund-
raiser 'S'Mac Down'. S'Mac down is a Macaroni and Cheese contest. Boys & Girls Club 
of Southwest Missouri’s S’MAC Down Mac & Cheese Fest Fundraiser was held on Satur-
day, Feb. 24.  They not only were a sponsor, but a contestant as well. The club is 
proud to say they took first place in the Non-professional category! Kiwanian and Past 
President Shawna Wheat created our mac and cheese entry. She is shown here with 
the 1st Place Certificate.  
For the second year, Kiwanis Past President Shawna Wheat provided the 
mac & cheese dish for the event and her recipe and the club’s presentation 
won 1st Prize in our category. In addition to entering a team in the compe-
tition, the club served as a “String Cheese” level sponsor ($150). It’s the 
second year your Kiwanis Club of Joplin supported this event. Last year the 
Boys and Girls Club of Southwest Missouri served more than 75,000 meals 
and snacks! Their mission is to provide kids with a safe and encouraging 
environment, to develop character, life and leadership skills, and self-
respect. Members do not just “hang” out and play games. They are in-
volved in diverse programs that do everything from homework, and tutor-
ing, to fun and organized healthy lifestyle programming. 

Shown in the other photo are L to R, 
Shawna Wheat, Cobie Eichman, Bill Eichman, Marda 
Schroeder, who staffed the booth during the contest.  
The Kiwanis Club of Joplin is proud to be a sponsor of 
this and other groups benefiting children in the Joplin 
area.  

Kiwanis Club of Springdale Honored Longtime Member 
Kiwanis club honored one of its long standing members on February 14. Celebrating 
Tex Holt as he reached 50 years serving the Kiwanis club and the city of Springdale as  
an outstanding volunteer and community leader. Tex was also celebrating his 80th 
birthday on Valentine's Day. 
Tex was presented with the Dr. Will Blechman award, the highest honor available to a 
Kiwanis member.  Mayor Sprouse declared  
February 14, 2024 as Tex Holt day in Spring-
dale.  
A newly established scholarship in his name in 
amount of $2000 for a deserving student at 
Springdale High School will be awarded each 
year.  
Pictured are Tex and his wife Beverly, Club 
president Mark Moreland and  Jerry  Martin, 
past District Governor of Missouri Arkansas   
Kiwanis 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club pf Meramec Valley honors Talented Student Photographers 
The Kiwanis Club of Meramec Valley Community (MVC) sponsored a Photo Contest for 
high school students. Cash prizes totaling $475 and framed certificates were awarded 
for first-and second-place winning entries in three categories, “Architecture;” "Nature/
Wildlife" and "Waterscapes." Also, prizes included a “Best of Show” award. 
Students attending local west St. Louis County high schools, in grades 9-12, were invit-
ed to participate. Submissions were limited to photos, via cameras or cell phones, tak-
en from January 1 to December 31, 2023, with one entry per student, per category. 
Photos were judged by a committee of club members, assisted by Susan Getty, an 
award-winning photographer, Springfield, Mo. Winners and their parents attended the 
club’s awards luncheon February 6th. 
Tim Siebe, art teacher at Valley Park High School, designed a photography class as-
signment in conjunction with the Kiwanis Photo Contest. Siebe accompanied his hon-
ored students to the awards ceremony. 

The following is the list of the prize winners in each catego-
ry: “Architecture:” First place – Brayden Parker (Valley Park 
H.S.); Second place – Isaiah Hawthorne (Valley Park H.S.); 
“Nature Scene/Wildlife:” First place 
& “Best in Show” – Samantha Haney 
(Lafayette H. S.); Second place – 
Alex Tzompantzi-Hernandez (Valley 
Park H.S.); “Waterscapes:” First 
place – Samantha Haney (Lafayette 

H.S,); Second place – Parker Jensen 
(Valley Park H.S.). 

Honorable Mention Awards certificates were presented to Valley 
Park High School students: Blake Carden; Johnny Prosser and 
Hannah Tipton, by their Art teacher, Tim Siebe. 
The winning photos can be viewed on the Kiwanis Club of MVC's website, www.mvkiwanis.org. 

Kiwanis Club of Cottleville Weldon Spring’s Castlio K-Kids Holds 
First Responders Spaghetti Dinner 
Castlio K-Kids cooked and served a delicious spaghetti dinner to over 115 local first    
responders & their families -February 2024. 
 
 

Photo 2 2023 Photo 
Contest winner Best 
in Show with Judy 

Photo 1 2023 Photo 
Contest Winners with 

Roger and Judy 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club of Marshall (MO) Hosts 33rd Annual Chili Supper   
The Kiwanis Club of Marshall (MO) had another successful fundraising event and served 
over 250 people during their 33rd Annual Chili Supper in February.  The club is deeply 
vested in the community and this event is testimony to the strong ties they have within 
the community.  For instance, the meat for the chili was donated and the other ingredi-
ents were purchased at a reduced rate. The cooking (by the members) is done at the 
local Knights of Columbus Hall and the meal is served in the commons of the high 
school during an evening of basketball games. 
Fundraising proceeds are donated to several local organizations serving the youth in 
the area such as Saline County Holiday Project, Shop with a Cop, Baby Grace, Buddy 
Pack Program, Project Graduation, CASA, National Fire Safety, Marshall Public Schools 
SAFE Program, YMCA, FFA, Marshall Philharmonic, Marshall Band Boosters, Saline 
County Fair Assoc., Missouri Valley Rodeo Team, and the Kiwanis Children’s Fund.  

Kiwanis Club of Marshall (MO) Celebrate Valentine’s Day  
The members of the Kiwanis Club of Marshall (MO) and their guests enjoyed an evening 
of dining and fellowship in celebration of Valentine’s Day. 
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club of O’Fallon Gives Scholarships for Safety Town 
This year is the ninth year that the O’Fallon Kiwanis Club is providing scholarships for 
preschool children to the O’Fallon Police Department’s Safety Town.  These scholarships 
allow a number of children to participate each year who wouldn’t be able to participate 
without this help. Nine years ago, the club donated a tent that looks like a Police     
Station to use in their simulated city layout. Pictured is that tent and the children who 
were participating in one of the sessions. Kiwanis members Ed and Martha Radginski 
presented the check to Officers Andy Lubiewski and Bob Schoonover for the 2024    
session. 
O’Fallon Safety Town is a nationally accredited child accident prevention program put 
on by the O’Fallon Police Department that introduces safety awareness and preventive 
procedures to children, ages 4½ through 6½ years old. The program uses a simulated 
city layout, a classroom facility, and an off-campus field trip. 
Under the guidance of police officers, a certified teacher, paramedics, firefighters, rail-
road police and trained volunteer staff, children experience “real life” situations. In ac-
cordance with their age and maturity, children are taught to evaluate “safe from un-
safe” and how to react safely when confronted with dangerous situations. 
Safety Town is a yearly tradition that officers look forward to just as much as the kids 
who attend. Each day is dedicated to a different topic, and children also learn catchy 
songs and rhymes that will help them remember vital safety information. 

Interclub Contest! Will you qualify??? 
Did you know that MOARK is doing an Interclub Contest?  More information can be 
found here  https://k14.site.kiwanis.org/governors-interclub-contest/.  Please try to do 
an interclub visit with each one of the clubs in our Division.  You will meet great people 
and maybe learn a thing or two.  If you need contact information, contact your District 
Secretary Angie Oshia at kiwanismoark@outlook.com.  
 Inter-clubbing is an exciting activity for club members to participate in. 
 It will benefit your club to visit other Kiwanis clubs to provide friendships, sharing, and learn-

ing ideas for growth, service projects, speakers for programs, co-sponsoring projects, Spon-
sored Youth programs and many other benefits. 

 The club Secretary will keep records, tabulate points, forward the information monthly to 
their Lt. Governor and present a final tabulation at the end of the administrative year to the 
Mo-Ark District Inter-Club Committee chair. 

 The club that has the most points in their Division, respectively, will be recognized and re-
ceive a patch from their Lt. Governor. Ultimately, a trophy will be awarded by the Governor 
at the Mo-Ark District Mid-Year Retreat to the club scoring the highest points for the year in 
the entire Mo-Ark District, suitably emblazoned, theirs to display until the next year 
(travelling trophy).  
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Kiwanis Clubs in Action 

Kiwanis Club of Union Sponsors Terrific Kids at Beaufort               
Elementary School 
Terrific Kids in Mrs. Schmidt's 1st grade class at Beau-
fort Elementary School (part of the Union R-X1 School 
District) who received perfect attendance tags for the 
month of January, 2024 are pictured.  However, a total 
of 180 Beaufort Elementary students received the Terrif-
ic Kids awards for perfect attendance in January.   
Union Kiwanis Club members pictured with students in 
Mrs. Schmidt’s class from left to right:  Co-President 
Debbie Puls, Ann Schroeder, Karen Tucker 
Additional Union Kiwanis Club members who helped give 
awards to classrooms at Beaufort Elementary are:  
Bruce Templer, Ken Rohrbach, Dave Scheer ad Dave Sutton. 

Kiwanis Club of Union Sponsors Immaculate Conception Bug 
Awards 

Lily Holtmeyer, a Union Immaculate Conception (I. C.) 
School Builders Club member, reinstated the BUG (Bring 
Up Grades) Award this year.  This award was given to  
students who brought up grades from the first quarter of 
the school year and didn’t let any grades fall — or they 
greatly improved in a subject.  Students received a     
certificate, sticker and some fruit smile snacks.   
Pictured from left to right: First grader Teddy Hendricks, 
I.C, Builders Club member Lily Holtmeyer, first grader   
Riley Heide 

Kiwanis Club of Union Sponsors 
Terrific Kids at Central              
Elementary  
Union Kiwanis Club members brought pop-
sicles to Central Elementary School stu-
dents on February 2 as a part of the Terrif-
ic Kids program.   
Pictures:  First graders who received pop-
sicles for being Terrific Kids. 

Past Governor Celebrates     
Milestone Birthday 
Springdale Kiwanis 
member and past  
Governor of MOARK 
District celebrated 
his 80th birthday in 
a big way. Many  
Kiwanis members 
and the community 
came to wish him 
many more. 

Happy Birthday  
Jerry Martin!! 
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Kiwanis Club of Batesville K-Kids raise funds to help the community 
The West Elementary K-Kids (sponsored by the Batesville Kiwanis Club) had the honor 
of presenting two donations to their community at a school wide assembly Feb.2nd. 
Their first fundraising event was a Christmas Dance. Thanks to the fourth and fifth 
graders and the help of many teachers, they were able to present $500.00 to Our     
Father’s Table (a soup kitchen to help feed the ones in need). K-Kids members Kyle 
Webb, Alayna Tucker, and Brody Trivet presented Mrs. Lisa Grissom with the check. 
Mrs. Grissom thanked everyone 
for the donation and stated that 
the money raised would be 
stretched into as many as 1000 
meals for the hungry of 
Batesville.  The second donation 
involved a school wide collection 
of animal foods, treats, toys, 
bedding, and sanitation supplies 
for the Independence Co. Ani-
mal Shelter.  The K-Kids part-
nered with the counselors for 
the Great Kindness Challenge, 
and challenged the students of 
West Elementary to show kind-
ness to the animals at the shel-
ter. Mrs. Heather Fulbright ac-
cepted the donations  from 
members  Esmirna Vasquez, 
Kingston Ward, Isabelle Geary, 
Nicole Marroquin, and Zaire Ale-
man. Mrs. Fulbright thanked the 
students and then told them a 
little about the work done at the 
shelter.  

 

 
 

Governor Sherm’s Message Continued 

Ronald McDonald House. 
Fun you ask? Of course. Friday night offers “Singo,” a music and bingo event for all. 
Saturday night includes dinner and music by a popular Little Rock Jazz Bank. 
Our hotel, the Wyndham Riverfront, is on the trolley line along the Arkansas River for 
those who wish to explore North Little Rock. Deadlines approach, your Wyndham    
Reservation needs to be made no later than March 10 for our preferred rate. Please go 
to our MO-ARK Website for the link and book today and remember, breakfast is includ-
ed. 
MAKE IT HAPPEN! We hope to see you there!  

Yours in Kiwanis,  

Sherm 
pfs@mannwalterlaw.com 
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Kiwanigram Submissions 
Help!!! Please share your projects with me. Many Kiwanians do not do Facebook and 
don’t get to see the wonderful work everyone is doing. Information to be considered 
for the Kiwanigram should be summited by email to moarkkiwanigram@gmail.com. 
Please include the name and location of your club. The photos should be jpeg format. 
Please include a brief description of the project along with the names of Kiwanians, or 
SLP members featured in the photos. If you submit a club newsletter, please use cap-
tions for the pictures. I sometimes use articles that are submitted on MO-ARK District 
Facebook page, please list the people in the photos when you put something on the 
Facebook page so they can be identified in the Kiwanigram. Thank You 

Mary Vaughan is the Kiwanigram Editor  

moarkkiwanigram@gmail.com 

IN MEMORIAM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deceased members are taken from the secretary’s dashboard. Please make sure that the de-
ceased members are deleted from your roster list. Also make sure to list them as deceased in 
order to be included in the memoriam list. 

Division 20 
Bill McSpadden 
Russellville   

Division 12 
Donald Miller  
Joplin  

Division 1 
William Spaun  
Hannibal   

Division 16 
Clyde Wilhoite   
Jonesboro  

Division 19 
Bob Sligar 
Bentonville  

Division 21 
James Lankford  
Searcy  


